
July 1, 2024 
 
CIBA President Newscast for July 2024 – delivered monthly when there’s no BEELINE 
 
From the Central Iowa Beekeepers Association (CIBA) President: 
 
CIBA members –  
 
The major news that I want to highlight this month is our upcoming CIBA Field Day at the Iowa 
Arboretum on Saturday July 20th.  Please register but remember there is no charge to 
participate and have lunch on CIBA.  The link to register is CIBA Field Day 2024 | CIBA 
(centraliowabeekeepersassoc.org) 
 
The other news that I want to mention is this has been a very slow year for the production of 
honey for myself and friends here in central Iowa.  However, this recent hot weather may have 
turned things around.   
 
Wax moths have shown up for me in some of my stored brood comb.  So, implement your 
protection methods now if you are storing comb.   
 
Hope to see everyone at the CIBA Summer Field Day on July 20th.  Thanks for being a member.   
 
Your President, Jamie 
 
Jamie Beyer 
269 U Ave. 

Boone, Ia  50036 

Home 515/433-0194 

Work/Cell 515/231-0215 

beyersbog@aol.com 
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